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Minutes of the CDROB (Committee for Development of Recreational Opportunities in Brundall) 
Meeting Date: 26th April 2019 Venue: SLC, Brundall, 5.30pm

Present;
Councillors - Lawrence Britt (CDROB Chairman), Gill Buckley
Non-Councillor Members: Marianne Gibbs, Rev Peter Leech (Church), Sharon Smyth (Clerk to the Council)
1. Housekeeping
The Chairman advised everyone in attendance of the location of the fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.  No fire alarm was expected.

2. Apologies 
John Warne (Parish Council), Nicola Finch, (Brundall Primary School). Josh Whitwood and Jamie Smith (Brundall Memorial Hall), Cllr Joe Warns.
3. Declarations of Interests
None.
4. Minutes of Meeting 25th March 2019
It was unanimously agreed to accept the minutes.

5. Matters arising –
PROW

· Forms had been received back so far with a lot more promised to be submitted. 6 forms sent out today. Lawrence detailed the forthcoming procedures leading up to submission of our case to the Inspectors. Actions to follow in the short term are:

· Look into names and addresses to give notice to of the process .
· Ensure the maps are signed by the witnesses.

· Contact the footpaths officer for advice and to obtain possible costings.
· Contact Anni Sommazi as she may be able to assist with access issues.

Cycleways

It was decided to only focus on Brigham Close and the Westfield footpath for now.

· To phone Norwich City Council to find out how they managed to secure funding and establish what pitfalls there could be in going through the PROW process.

· Contact the footpath officers at NCC to check the legal aspects on the Westfield path.

Youth Shelter at Brundall Memorial Hall

No further news on the shelter.
6. Brundall Sports Hub 
The Parish Council is to submit its planning application in the coming weeks and so to make arrangements to display the plans may be premature due to aspects of the application (buildings, car park, 3G pitch etc), possibly being subject to some changes during the surveying and pre application planning stages. Therefore, it was decided that the CDROB would recommend postponing the exhibition for now. However, CDROB fully endorses the decision by the PC to go forward with its planning application.
The Parish Council met with Blofield PC to talk over our villages plans for the future and what projects in both parishes are ongoing. 

The CDROB Committee wishes to convey to the Parish Council its concerns surrounding the Land Management Committee and the structures and relationships which currently exist which it considers are causing confusions and complications for all groups and sub groups alike. It would like the PC to strongly consider a restructure of the Committees and is willing to try to come up with a suggested new model.

7. New WAV for Brundall
A new (WAV) Wheelchair Access Vehicle is now in commission and will provide more opportunity for the disabled to get around the village more easily. More drivers could be required. 
8. Items for next Agenda (not for discussion)
Highfield Avenue – suggestions for improvements to the Street (traffic issues)

Land Management and CDROB structure discussion

9. Dates for next CDROB Meetings:
Tuesday 14th May 2019 Venue: SLC
Meeting dates and times may be subject to additions and/or change.
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